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The Message 
D E C E M B E R  2 0 2 1   

   C H U R C H      

  S T A F F  
 

• Parish Priest: Very Reverend 

Archimandrite Christodoulos 

Margellos 

• Parish Council President:  Jim 

(Demetrios) Katsihtis 

• Philoptochos President:  

Eleni Giakoumopoulos 

• Sunday School  Directors:      

Susu Saba & Peli Galiti 

• Greek School:                     

Ilektra Kolokouri 

• Choir Director:                 

George Tzougros 

What is the Christmas Spirit! 
     That most magical time of the year is once again fastly approaching. Children are get-

ting excited, and most of us are out there shopping for that perfect gift.  The stores have 

had their annual post Thanksgiving rush, and all of us know exactly how many shopping 

days there are until Christmas.  We are being bombarded by ads telling us to get into the 

Christmas spirit.  But, what is the Christmas Spirit?  Most people would probably tell you 

it is about being with the ones they love, and the giving spirit that overtakes most of us 

during this time of the year.  Children will tell you it is the thrill they get from opening 

presents on Christmas morning.  Is this all the Christmas Spirit is, or is it something more? 

     I would say yes to the above question.  I do believe that all those do fit into what we 

call the Christmas Spirit, but it is also so much more.  Christmas means so much more to 

Orthodox Christians.  It is the day when salvation entered the world.  It is the day when 

Christ was brought into our world both fully human, and fully God.  He humbled Himself 

for our sake.  Most of us know what the Gospel’s say about this most glorious event in our 

history.  But do we truly understand the significance?  When thinking of our Faith, most 

will quickly jump to the most important aspect being the Resurrection, and they are cor-

rect.  But, if it were not for the Nativity, there would never have been a Resurrection.  We 

see the joyousness of the angels in the second chapter of the Gospel of Luke, where the 

angels are singing hymns of Praise toward the birth of Christ into the world.  “Glory to 

God in the Highest, and on earth peace, goodwill toward men”.  They knew, as we do 

now, that at that very moment salvation had arrived.   

     What is society teaching our children about this day?  What are we doing to educate our 

own children about Christmas?  Society every year seems to take a step in the wrong di-

rection.  It boggles my mind that we have to watch what we say, in case we were to wish 

the wrong person Merry Christmas.  Now it has become popular to use the term “Seasons 

Greetings” or “Happy Holidays”.  What shocks me even more is that we allow society to 

sway us, and we have grown accustom to saying this ourselves.  Last year I put some seri-

ous thought into this very subject, and I myself, have begun to use during the Christmas 

season the term “Christ is Born”.  It is similar to what we say during the season following 

Pascha.  We all know to say “Christ is Risen” to which we respond “Truly he has Risen”.  

So when we utter the phrase “Christ is Born” we answer “Glorify Him”.  This is how we 

should be greeting one and other this advent season.  Many will ask can this greeting be 

used before Christmas, and I tell you yes, because it is in November at the feast of the En-

try of the Theotokos to the Temple, that we begin to sing the Katavasies of Christmas.  

Which begin, “Christ is Born, Glorify Him”.  By doing this we are taking our faith, and 

declaring it to those we meet.  We must not be ashamed of our faith, but instead be ready 

to proclaim it to all that want to listen, and this is best done through our actions.  As we all 

know” actions speak louder than words”.  So I humbly ask all of you to remember the true 

meaning of this joyous time of the year, and keep Christ at the center of your thoughts.   

Christ is Born!  Glorify Him! 

Very Rev. Archimandrite Christodoulos Margellos 





 

The Parish Council Update 
September 2021 

 

Officers:  Jim Katsihtis, President; Maria Molzahn, Vice President; Bruce Hansen, Secretary; Niko Pa-

padopoulos, Treasurer; Scott Storck, Assistant Treasurer 

Members:  John Bayouth, Christy Chappell-Belkin, Conn Choles, Carol Griskavich, Mike Smith, John 

Soloninka 

Alternates: Saed Akkawi 
 

Greetings! 

     It may be hard for many to believe, as it is for me, that it is already November and that we are quickly ap-

proaching 2022.  It can be easy to be busy with many things, and for days to pass by quickly.  Let’s remember 

the words of  St. Herman of Alaska, “From this day, from this hour, from this very moment, let us strive to 

love God and fulfill His holy will.” 

     Let’s all try to not get distracted and really embrace this Advent season. Let’s truly contemplate our Lord’s 

loving condescension and prepare ourselves to receive and glorify Him.  

Safety Update 

     The Public Health Madison and Dane County emergency face covering order remains in effect until No-

vember 5. Thanks again for following our safety guidelines and for showing love for neighbor and good stew-

ardship over your own selves throughout the pandemic. 

Stewardship 

     If you haven’t already, please return your 2021 Stewardship form and continue to pray for, and generously 

support, our parish.  We will be launching our 2022 Stewardship campaign shortly.  More information to fol-

low soon.  And as always, please let us know how we can serve you better.  

Proposed Projects 

     The carpet in the Nave is old, worn and damaged, and in need of replacement.  The Council evaluated sev-

eral options and a proposal will be made at the Fall General Assembly.  Please consider a special donation to-

ward the maintenance and beautification of our Lord’s house. 

     We are also exploring an iconography project with David Giffey to complete the walls of the two transepts 

in the Nave with some of the most significant icons depicting our faith, including our Lord’s Crucifixion and 

Resurrection.  A proposal will be made at the Fall General Assembly. 

Fall General Assembly - November 28 

     The Fall General Assembly will be held on November 28 following the Divine Liturgy.  Please make sure 

you are in good standing to vote and plan to attend the Assembly.  We will be voting on the budget for 2022, a 

carpet proposal, an iconography proposal and nominating member for Parish Council, among other agenda 

topics. 

Save the Dates 

     The Annual St. Nicholas Dinner and Parish Council Elections are scheduled for December 5. 

     The Milwaukee Bucks Greek Night is December 6th.  Information on transportation will be sent soon. 

Next Parish Council Meeting 

     The next Parish Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 16 at 7:00pm.  Parish Council meet-

ings will typically be scheduled on the third Tuesday of the month. 
 

On behalf of the Parish Council, 
 

Jim 

407-408-3096 



4 

 
Focus on  

Philoptochos 

Help us to Help Others 



5 

 



6 

 



7 

 



8 

 



9 

 



10 

 

YOUTH CORNER 
SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS:  Blessings to all from the Sunday Church School staff! One of the many great 

things about the children of this church (and their families, of course) is the participation in the events in this 

past year that help bring everyone closer to each other and to God during this time of year. 

     We have come to the conclusion of the Sunday School year and we will be honoring our High School and 

College Graduates with a soeical recognition and gift on Sunday, June 6th at the conclusion of the Liturgy.  On 

that day we will be also having a Potluck so be sure to come hungry. 

     When we come together next year we will be once again offering in person Sunday School classes.  So en-

joy the summer break and we will see everyone next Fall. 

FUTURE YOUTH GROUPS:  Hopefully this fall we will be launching our New Youth groups Pandemic 

permitting.  We are looking to start a HOPE/JOY Group and possibly a GOYA Group as well.  More infor-

mation will be coming out later this summer so keep you eyes peeled. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING:  Will be held on Tuesday, December 21st at 7:00 p.m. 

PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS: Once again this year our Church will be electing a new Parish Council 

members for 2022-2023 term. They will be held on Sunday, December 19th, 2022  Half the seats will be open 

for election. If you want to see improvements and changes in our church, you need to get involved. Sitting on 

the sideline doesn’t help your team win. You need to get into the game and work as a team to be victorious. A 

candidate must be a member in good standing for at least one year immediately preceding the date of the elec-

tion.  

SAINT NICHOLAS DINNER SUNDAY, DECEMBER 5TH:  Our Parish Council will be hosting a lunch-

eon Following Liturgy on Sunday, December 5th following Liturgy.  There is no charge for the meal and we 

are leaving it to a Free Will Offering.  I hope you all can join us. 

CHRISTMAS PROGRAM FOR SUNDAY SCHOOL & GREEK SCHOOL, SUNDAY, DEC. 12:  On 

Sunday December 12th following immediately following Divine Liturgy in the Church our Sunday School and 

Greek School will be holding their annual Christmas Program.  Please join us for this wonderful event 

METROPOLIS OPEN HOUSE & CHICAGO PARISH OUTING:  We are planning a Parish Outing on 

Sunday, December 12th to Chicago for the Metropolis Christmas Open House.  We will have a bus and have a 

day of Shopping in downtown Chicago and also attending the Open House.  The cost for the the trip will $15 

to cover the cost of the buss.  Join us for what is sure to be a great time  of fun and fellowship.  This is a great 

trip for adults and children. 

ADULT RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASS: A.R.E. classes are in full swing.  We are currently continuing 

the Book of Acts. We will have in person classes on Wednesday’s at 11:00 a.m. here at the church. We will 

also have a virtual zoom class on Thursday’s beginning at 6:30 p.m. The classes are the same and interchange-

able. We look forward to continuing our journey together.  

2021 ASSUMPTION CHRISTMAS CARD:  In order for our Christmas Card to be successful, we need your 

cooperation.  Please approach your family and friends who may not be aware of this program, to see if they 

would like to be a part of our Family Christmas Card.  Deadline will be Wednesday, December 8th, 2021.  

Please see the November Newletter for the form and send it along with you donation.  It is with a Free Will 

Offering but suggested donation is $25.  Please send to, Assumption Greek Orthodox Church 11 N. 7th St. 

Madison, WI 53704. 

WOMEN’S SPIRITUAL MEETING:  Women's spiritual  zoom meetings will be on Thursday, December 

16thth at 7:00 p.m.  If you are interested in participating and you haven't signed in yet please contact Peli Gali-

ti at pegaliti@gmail.com  You will get the zoom link in your email. 

     All women from Assumption parish, St. Ignatius Parish and other parishes are welcome. 

GINGERBREAD HOUSE MAKING AND CHRISTMAS MOVIE FAMILY NIGHT:  On Friday. De-

cember 17th, we will be coming together at Assumption at 5:30 p.m. to have a Gingerbread house making and 

Christmas Movie night.  Popcorn & Hot Coco.  Join us for a great night of family fun. 

SUNDAY SCHOOL RIVER FOOD PANTRY FOOD DRIVE:  Our Assumption Sunday School is holding 

the annual Christmas Food Drive for River Food Pantry.  See attached flier for items they need.  Donations are 

being accepted through Sunday, December 19th. 

CHRISTMAS EVE VESPERAL LITURGY:  On Friday, December 24th at 5:00 p.m. Will be having our 

Christmas Eve Vesperal Divine Liturgy.  This is a great service to attend, especially if you are unable to make 

the Christmas Day Liturgy.  We will also be blessed with a performance of our favorite Christmas Carols by 

our Assumption Choir. 

J & M HOME HELPERS:  AGOC's handymen, John and Mike, will do minor home repairs and mainte-

nance for $25/hour, with the money for their work being donated to the church. Call Mike at (608) 516-9188 

and John at (608) 575-1014 today! 

FUTURE PILGRIMAGE TO THE HOLY LAND:  I have been blessed to lead a few trips to the Holy Land 

as a priest and I plan to lead another one for our parish here at Assumption.  This will be in the fall of 2022. 

But if you are interested keep it in mind and more information will come when available. 
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STEWARDSHIP MESSAGE 

2022 STEWARDSHIP COMMITMENT: Assumption Greek Orthodox Church depends on the love and gratitude of 

its members in order to perform its sacred ministry. Each member is asked to support the church by annually setting his 

or her own level of giving, in proportion to his or her earnings. This year, we ask you to search your heart and con-

science, and to seriously consider the many needs of our Church, as you determine your Stewardship Pledge of Commit-

ment for 2022. 

     Your giving should be a profound spiritual action, coming as an expression of your love and gratitude to God and his 

church, which blesses you and your family, and preserves and cultivates our Orthodox Christian Faith. To be meaning-

ful, your Stewardship Commitment should not be simply a token offering from your surplus resources, but should be a 

true sacrifice, giving a feeling that “I gave something valuable in order to help my Church,” a GOOD FEELING. 

    Our 2022 Parish Budget is counting on drawing $160,000 from Stewardship. This represents about 2/3 of our antici-

pated expenses. Please realize that every Stewardship Pledge of Commitment should represent conscientious support of 

our Church for ONE FULL YEAR! To meet our expenses, Assumption needs an average of $1,9606 to be able to sur-

vive on stewardship alone. So you can see how important your contribution is! Some stewards can give more than this; 

some will give less. We are hoping that every steward of our parish can try to raise their stewardship for the year.  Just 

like we get a cost of living increase through work, so do the expenses of the church go up each year.  We need to be 

mindful to try and increase our giving by at least a bit every year.  We know that giving certain amounts can seem daut-

ing over time when you are only looking at the final number.  Many people would like to give $1,000, $1,500 or even 

$2,000 a year for stewardship.  But that number can seem overwhelming.  The best thing we can do is to try and break 

down those numbers to more manageable expectations.  Do you know that setting aside $20 a week for stewardship will 

mean at the end of the year you will have given $1,040 in Stewardship.  $30 a week makes an offering of $1,560 at the 

end of the year.  And $40 a week makes it $2,080 for the year.  We know not everyone can do this, and that is ok.  

     Try your best and God will provide.  
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Assumption Greek Orthodox Church 

11 N 7th Street 

Madison, WI 53704-4904 

Phone: 608-244-1001   Fax:  608-244-1565 

Email: office@agocwi.org 

 

www.agocwi.org 


